
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Issue: Autumn 5 

Wednesday 20th December 2023 

Hello from Sian 

As we end the term with this last edition of our newsletter for 2023, you will see the fantastic 

time the pupils have had. I am proud of the hard work from all the staff at Tottenhall to ensure 

the pupils have enjoyed their learning across the school. Many of our pupils have been ill over 

the last few weeks; I wish them well so they can enjoy the fun that this time of year brings. 

 

Wishing you a relaxing holiday and see you all on Tuesday January 9th at 8.45am. 

 

 

 

 
 

A hot meal is offered to all our children at lunchtime in 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 at no charge. 

If you prefer for your child to have a packed lunch from 

home for the duration of the term then please do let us know 

on the first day of the new term. 

We are unable to accommodate changes during mid-term.  

If your child is bringing a packed lunch, please remember no 

juice or fizzy drinks are allowed; only water or milk.   

 

 

 

 
 

 

We would like to wish Naila 

good luck with her maternity 

leave and the arrival of her 

baby. 

 

We welcome Nashir who will 

be covering Naila’s maternity 

leave in Seal Class.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very proud of 

our Gymnastic Team. 

They won the KS1 

Enfield beginners 

competition at 

Southbury Leisure 

Centre. The children 

performed a 

gymnastics routine 

including rolls, 

balances and jumps. 

Thank you to Angela 

for coaching them so 

well. 

 

 
 

 

Year 1 enjoyed walking to St 

Cuthbert’s Church. We met 

Mark the vicar and listened to 

the Nativity story.  

Some of the children also had 

the opportunity to dress up as 

one of the characters from 

the Nativity. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 24 November 2023, 6 Year 2 

children, all keen gardeners, went to 

the Guild Hall to an Awards 

Ceremony on behalf of Tottenhall 

Infant School. 

Thank you to Denise for all her 

support with gardening at our 

school. 

 
 

They met Alan Titchmarsh 

(gardener and broadcaster) and 

received a trophy from the 

Childrens’ Flower Society to 

acknowledge all our gardening 

efforts at school. They thoroughly 

enjoyed their day out. 
 

 

   

Well done to the Rock Steady children who performed for 

the school and their families. It was lovely to see the skills 

they have developed in playing an instrument and singing. 

If your child would like the opportunity to take part in Rock 

Steady then please speak to Sian after the autumn break.  
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas 

at 

Tottenhall  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The whole school had 

the opportunity to 

watch the Pied Piper 

pantomime which they 

thoroughly enjoyed! 

 
 

The children 

loved wearing 

their Christmas 

jumpers and 

enjoyed the 

Christmas 

lunch.  

 

 

 

 

The children said… 

 

‘My favourite part 

was when the rats 

were on the Mayor’s 

back.’ 

 

‘It was a great show.’ 

 

‘We liked repeating 

the words and doing 

the actions.’ 
 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The School Council organised a toy 

sale to raise money for playground 

equipment. They raised £150, well 

done to the School Council! 

 

The children in Reception have been writing 

letters to Santa. They then walked to the 

post-box to post their letter and are 

waiting for a response. 

  

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

We raised £531 

for school funds. 

Thank you to all 

the children that 

attended. We hope 

you had a lovely 

time. 

Thank you to all the parents and carers for your support 

this term, especially those of you who have made the 

time to accompany us on trips. 

 

Thank you to Photocopiers Direct 

Limited for donating an iPad for 

out Christmas Raffle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Dunelm and the 

community for donating presents to 

some of our pupils. Pupils were 

randomly chosen for a gift which 

was left at the store for us to 

collect. 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C
h
il
d
re

n 
b
a
ck

 t
o 

sc
h
oo

l 
on

 

T
ue

sd
a
y
 9

th
 J

a
nu

a
ry

 2
0
2
4
 

 

S
ch

oo
l 
is

 c
lo

se
d
 f

or
 t

h
e
 C

h
ri

st
m

as
 h

ol
id

ay
s.

  
T

ic
k
 o

ff
 t

h
e
 d

ay
s 

un
ti

l 
w

e
 c

om
e
 b

ac
k
 t

o 
sc

h
oo

l. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 


